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surrendering to military authorities on 21 January 1974.  Then, on 19 February 1974, you went into 
a UA status for 196 days before being apprehended by civil authorities and returned to military 
control on 3 September 1974.  On 3 December 1974, you were charged with three specifications of 
UA totaling 461 days.  On 17 December 1974, you received an additional NJP for UA totaling 
seven days.  On 13 January 1975, you submitted a written request for discharge for the good of the 
service (GOS) to avoid trial by court-martial for the aforementioned period of UA.  Prior to 
submitting this request, you conferred with a qualified military lawyer, at which time you were 
advised of your rights and warned of the probable adverse consequences of accepting such a 
discharge.  Your request was granted and your commanding officer (CO) was directed to issue an 
Other Than Honorable (OTH) discharge for the GOS.  On 29 January 1975, you were so 
discharged.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and 
contentions that you incurred mental health concerns and PTSD during military service due to 
your service in Vietnam, you suffered from the stress of your parents being ill, and you went UA 
because your parents were terminally ill.  For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the 
Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation describing post-service 
accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and 
provided the Board with an AO on 5 December 2023.  The mental health professional stated in 
pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition. He has provided no 
medical evidence in support of his claims. Unfortunately, his personal statement is 
not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms in service or provide a nexus 
with his misconduct, particularly given the extensive nature of his UA. Additional 
records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) may aid in 
rendering an alternate opinion.      
 

The AO concluded, “it is my clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a mental health 
condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence to attribute his 
misconduct to a mental health condition.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs, periods of UA, and separation in lieu of trial by court-martial request, outweighed these 
mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the seriousness of your 
misconduct and the negative impact your conduct had on the good order and discipline of your 
unit.  The Board found that unexpectedly absenting yourself from your command placed an 
undue burden on your chain of command and fellow service members, and likely negatively 






